
 

 

March 4, 2011 
 
 
 
 

The Honorable Scott Schwab, Chairperson 
House Committee on Elections 
Statehouse, Room 561-W 
Topeka, Kansas  66612 
 
Dear Representative Schwab: 
 
 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2308 by House Committee on Elections 
 
 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2308 is 
respectfully submitted to your committee. 
 
 HB 2308 would require candidates for local office to file their campaign finance reports 
electronically with the county election officer in the county in which the candidate’s name is on 
the ballot. 
 
 The Secretary of State, Governmental Ethics Commission, and Kansas Association of 
Counties all indicate that HB 2308 would have no fiscal effect. 
 
 
 Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 
 Director of the Budget 
 
cc: Christy Myers, Secretary of State’s Office  
 Carol Williams, Governmental Ethics 
 Melissa Wangemann, KS Association of Counties  


